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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council

Chairman

Gordon Edgar

4/10 Dunsdale Road, Selkirk, TD7 5EB
01750 720168
Vice-chairman
Dr. Lindsay Neil

46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
01750 720841

Secretary

David Bethune

5 Marion Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 4LY
01750 721703

Hon. Treasurer
Tom Combe

68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
01750 720921
Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

on Monday 8th August, 2011, at 7pm 

1) Present: Community Councillors Gordon Edgar (chair), Dr. Lindsay Neil (vice-chair), David Bethune (secretary), Tom Combe (treasurer), Caroline Cruikshank, Graham Easton, Jim Gibson, Wilma Gunn, Bob Kerr and Ian King, and SBC Councillors Vicky Davidson and Kenneth Gunn.
[also in attendance: 5 members of the public,  2 member of the press and Kirstin Scott]
Chairman Gordon Edgar welcomed the public, and reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.
2) Apologies: were received from Community Councillors John Munro and Alistair Pattullo, PC Roy Brown and SBC Councillor Carolyn Riddell-Carre.
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 11th July were approved (proposed: B. Kerr; seconded: T.Combe).
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda 
(a) J. Gibson informed the Council that the statement made at the July meeting, that the government had broken an election manifesto promise by reducing the ASCC’s funding, was untrue.

5) (a) Lothians and Borders Police – not present, no report

(b) SB Wardens  - not present, no report
6) Common Good Fund Single Investment Strategy

Since the last meeting, G. Edgar had circulated SBC briefing notes to interested parties, to enable further informed discussion on the proposed Single Investment Strategy.  G. Edgar invited any Councillors or members of the public to ask questions or make comment. 

K. Scott noted that the strategy papers had not clarified how costs and benefits will be allocated between the Common Good Funds and other trust funds.  K. Gunn responded that the pooling refers only to capital reserves (not revenue funds), that the idea is only being explored at present, and that costs would be allocated pro rata. Also noted that these reserves are currently earning zero interest.  V. Davidson agreed that the costs would be allocated pro rata, and questioned the relevance to Selkirk CGF, as the investment strategy was only for long-term investment of significant capital funds.

K. Scott asked how decisions would be made in practice, with different funds perhaps having different investment requirements.   V. Davidson responded that a fund manager would do most of the management, but no decision had been made about how decisions would be taken which involved several different funds.  K. Gunn suggested it would be similar to the management of SBC’s pension fund, and agreed that it might not be appropriate to combine the Common Good Funds with the many smaller trust funds.

J. Gibson noted that Selkirk’s 50K capital reserves are not a large fund, and may require access at short notice.

L. Neil noted that there had been no increase in the capital reserve since 2004, and asked why, given SBC’s current legal and financial expertise, it was necessary to pay for an additional investment manager or buy in external consultants.   V. Davidson responded that the capital has earned interest, but that this has been put into the revenue budget.

L. Neil stated that SBC has failed to properly educate Councillors in their responsibilities as Trustees.

W. Gunn asked about how the CGF was administered when G. Edgar was a Councillor.  G. Edgar replied that the income from the farms was invested, but that now there was a higher demand for repairs, so there was no surplus to invest.

K. Scott noted that the proposals assume that investment in the stock market will provide a greater return on capital than having it in a bank account, but that recent market turmoil cast doubt on this premise, and suggested that now was not an appropriate time to be implementing this proposal.  She asked what is to be decided at the next meeting.  V. Davidson explained that this is still to be decided – it may be that it is agreed to defer a decision, or to allow each CGF to make its own decisions.  K. Gunn agreed that no agenda had been set, and that the proposal was being explored step by step.

L. Neil reminded Councillors that we have already submitted the Council’s opinion that we are not in favour of the Single Investment Strategy, and hoped that the SBC Councillors would represent that view.

K. Scott asked when a decision would be made.  K. Gunn and V. Davidson agreed that it is likely to be at the September meeting.

I. King commented that it appears that SBC are reluctant to be proactive on Common Good matters unless provoked by questions being raised, and reminded SBC Councillors that responsibility as Trustees lies with them and not with officials.  K. Gunn admitted that none of the Councillors are experts, but stated that they take advice from officials, whilst agreeing that the responsibility for making any decision lies with the Councillors. 

C. Cruikshank stated that the people of Selkirk would like to have more input into CGFWG meetings.  K. Gunn responded that the SBC Councillors are the legal Trustees, and that they cannot change the law.

K. Scott agreed that the SBC Councillors are Trustees, but that they are accountable to the beneficiaries (i.e. the people of Selkirk), and that it would therefore be good to have more and better communication, for example by holding meetings in public in Selkirk, perhaps at 6.30pm on Community Council evenings.   V. Davidson agreed that this would be a good idea, and also commented that 3 Councillors is not a good number for decision-making.

K. Scott asked why the £68K proceeds from the sale of Rosebank Quarry have not yet been transferred to the CGF, despite it being 16 months since the sale.  Councillors were unable to explain this.

G. Edgar summed up by stating that this was not the time to be investing in the stock market, and that the overwhelming desire was for more local control of the Common Good.

OPEN FORUM (taken at 7.48pm)
(a) V. Nash

complained that the Forest Pitch project – at Clarilaw - was a waste of £500K;   V. Davidson and K. Gunn explained why they were supporting the project – this is an Arts project and one of only 2 in Scotland, that the money was not coming from public funds, the project was bringing wrk to local contractors, and it would be a positive tourist attraction, giving international recognition to the name of Selkirk.    L. Neil proposed a motion that “this Council considers the Forest Pitch to be a ridiculous waste of money”, but received no support.  However, although there was general agreement that £500K could have been spent in many other more useful ways, it was accepted that the Council had no influence, and that the project was already underway.  D. Bethune asked what plans had been laid to ensure that the Forest Pitch continued as a long-term tourist attraction, and whose responsibility it was to ensure this happened.  It was noted by K. Gunn that Selkirk Silver Band will play on the match day.

(b) J. Beattie

complained that parking in Selkirk along the High Street and Scott’s Place was dangerous and often illegal;  K. Gunn reported that the double yellow lines had been renewed throughout the town, so parking restrictions could no be enforced;  G. Edgar agreed to bring this to the attention of the Police for action.

(c) D. Purves

a. asked when the Priory Path edging would be completed;  G. Edgar stated this was the contractor’s responsibility, and K. Gunn reported that work was still to be done by SB Local;

b. asked for the ownership of Glebe Park to be investigated;

c. asked for the foundations of the footbridges to be examined;

d. reported that a ditch is required at the back of Linglie Road to prevent water flowing down from the banking causing flooding;  V. Davidson agreed to follow up;

e. expressed concern about the continuing deterioration of the high block at Forest Mill.

V. Davidson asked whether the lower handrail at the foot of Old Bridge Road needed to be replaced, or whether the central one would be sufficient.  It was agreed that a barrier, preferably wooden, is still required on the lower side.

(d) G. Edgar (on behalf of a member of the public)
reported that SBC is planning to move the library into the contact centre building, with trained contact centre staff replacing professional librarians on front desk duty.  V. Davidson  responded that SBC were considering options for the library service, but that even if this plan goes ahead, there will be no reduction in service and no redundancies.  G. Edgar expressed concern that Selkirk would receive a poorer service than either Hawick or Galashiels.

(e) B. Kerr 

asked about the safety fencing below the Glen Hotel;  K. Gunn responded that SBC are investigating this.

(f) T. Combe

asked about the removal of circus posters, but was assured that these are on private property.

(g) J. Gibson

asked who was responsible for other unsafe walls in the town; there is no simple answer to this question – some are the responsibility of SBC, others private landowners.

7) Other urgent competent business
(a) K. Gunn has been approached by the Commonwealth War Graves Commission regarding a new memorial stone, with the proposed location in the Auld Kirk.  The Council agreed that this was not an appropriate addition to an ancient monument.  K. Gunn suggested that Selkirk Parish Church would be a better location, and will write to the Kirk Session accordingly.
(b) K. Gunn reported that the skip in Shawfield Cemetery was being used by some members of the public for general rubbish, and so has arranged for it to be removed and replaced by a wire cage.  It is hoped this will lead to the end of this disrespectful behaviour.   He asked for the public to report any observed misuse of the graveyard. 

(c) K. Gunn referred members to his Councillor’s report (circulated in advance of the meeting)

(d) L. Neil asked for, and was given, approval for his letter to SBC regarding the so-called “safety barrier” at the Civic Amenity Site.  V. Davidson reported that a site meeting has been arranged there at 2pm on Monday 15th August.

(e) L. Neil reminded Councillors that they are invited to a reception for 30 musketeers from Memmingen (Bavaria) at 5pm on Thursday 11th August in the Town hall.  A contribution of £25 towards expenses as agreed.

(f) L. Neil asked whether the “continental market” on a recent Saturday had been authorised.  K. Gunn agrred to investigate.

8) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered:
	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	(i)
	11/00949/FUL: 79 Bannerfield Drive: | Change of use from office to form dwellinghouse |
	SBHA
	recommended approval


10) Correspondence

	
	Item
	Action

	(a)
	various items previously circulated
	noted

	(b)
	report from Local Development Plan focus group
	passed to I. King for consideration

	(c)
	SESplan Development Scheme No. 3
	passed to I. King for consideration

	(d)
	report on changes to conservation area boundaries
	passed to I. King for consideration

	(e)
	information on maintenance grants for local community paths
	passed to G. Edgar for the Selkirk Hill Management group


Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council:

Monday 12th September, 2011 at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.  

The Meeting closed at 8.58pm.

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   ………………
p.1

